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October 18, 2021 
 
Mr. Leigh D. Simmons 
Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
Office of Mined Land Reclamation 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, Colorado 80203 
 
Re:  Mountain Coal Company, LLC, West Elk Mine; Permit No. C-1980-007; 
Minor Revision No. MR-456 Revised Road and MVB Pad Locations for Longwall  
Panels SS3 and SS4, as well as Portable Creek Crossing Bridges 
 
Dear Mr. Simmons: 
 
Mountain Coal Company, LLC (MCC) submits this letter and map entitled, “MR-456 Revised 
Road and Pad Locations for SS3 and SS4 Panel” for Minor Revision MR-456 to reduce and 
revise the Mine Ventilation Boreholes (MVB) pads and roads for longwall panels SS3 & SS4.   
MCC staff and US Forest Service personnel have completed field reviews of the currently 
approved pad locations and road alignments resulting in the proposed location adjustments. 
 
As shown on the map, seven (7) pads (totaling about 3.5 acres) and 7,691 feet of road on 
Forest System lands will be eliminated with this revision. All MVB pads and roads for longwall 
panels SS3 & SS4 will be constructed on MCC’s property. Three of the currently approved 
MVB pads will be moved slightly and three will remain in the same location. All MVB pads 
have been renamed. Two MVBs will be drilled on each of the eastern-most adjusted pad 
locations on both longwall panels. One MVB on each pad will be directionally drilled and the 
other will be a vertical hole. Because two holes will be on the same pad, MCC proposes these 
pads will each be 0.75 acres, rather than the usual 0.5 acre size. Approximately 492 feet of 
road will be constructed to access the new location of the proposed pad for MVBs SS4-1 and 
SS4-2 
 
MCC has also purchased two portable steel bridges for crossing Prong Creek to access the 
proposed MVB pads. These bridges will be used on other stream crossings in the future. A 
description of the bridge is attached. 
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Please contact me at (970) 929-2219 or by e-mail should you have questions regarding this 
submittal. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Nicki Poulos, 
Environmental Engineer  
 
cc:   Dan Gray – USFS 
 Cathie Pagano - Gunnison Co.  

Jessica Wilczek- MCC 
 

 

 
 
  



            

 

 

 


